

October 2025

Dear Praying Friends,

Greetings in the name of the Lord! It is hard to believe we are already heading into the final quarter of this year. Wow, time does fly by. We have had a busy summer and for that we are thankful. The Lord has opened many doors for us in regards to pulpit supply and missions focused services. We are thankful for each opportunity to fill the pulpit.

The upcoming quarter looks busy with missions conferences as well as other opportunities to represent Macedonia. Please pray the Lord would use these times as He sees fit. We will be traveling many miles in the upcoming weeks. Please help us pray for safety on the roads. Pray the Lord would keep our vehicles running smoothly.

Plans continue to be finalized for our upcoming National Conference. This year's conference will be held at Peoples Baptist Church in McDonough, GA. We are so excited for these days together. So far, we have about 35 of our missionary families registered to be there. We look forward to seeing how God will use the conference to encourage and challenge our hearts. Much work goes into a conference like this, but it is always worth it. For more information regarding this year's conference, see the enclosed postcard.

Also this year, we are hosting our Labourers Together Pastor's Banquet on Tuesday night of the National Conference. The Pastor's Banquet will begin at 5:00 on Tuesday, November 11. After the banquet, we will be blessed to take part in the Tuesday evening service of the National Conference. Pastor, we would love to have you join us for this event. Please note, this is a registration only event. This helps us plan for the evening. If you would be interested in attending, please contact me or scan the code on this letter. The code will provide more information as well as a place to register. We would love to see you at the Labourers Together Pastor's Banquet.

We have been blessed with several graphic design projects this quarter. We were able to help out several of our new missionary families with graphic design as well as guidance as they get started on deputation. We had some churches that we were also able to help with tracts and door hangers. These are all things they can use to share the Gospel in their communities.

In family news, both Seth and Ethan went away to college in August. We do miss them around the house, but we are thankful for their heart to follow the Lord's leading in their lives. Pray that the Lord will work in their lives in these days. Seth will graduate in May and is prayerfully seeking the next steps for his life. Ashlyn will be turning 15 in November. Wendy and I have both recently celebrated birthdays. Thank you to the many friends and supporters who sent cards and texts wishing us Happy Birthday. You are a blessing to our family.

As always, we want to thank you for your partnership in this work. Soon it will be Thanksgiving, and we are thankful for you. Your prayers and faithful support enable us to be a blessing to so many others. If we can help you in any way, please do not hesitate to reach out. We do have openings for 2026 and would love to come by and update your church on the work the Lord has called us to do.

Serving Him with gladness, Travis, Wendy, Seth, Ethan, & Ashlyn Campbell